Bylaw changes Recommended 2017
Article V. Officers and Duties

Old: Section D. An external audit shall be conducted annually and when the treasurer leaves office.


New: 
Section D. The financial committee shall conduct an annual review of the financial records of the chapter and when the treasurer leaves office and as recommended by TU National financial policy.
Article VII Committees
Add to Section 1. Subsection G. A financial committee consisting of two or more members is responsible for conducting an annual review of the financial records of the chapter, when the treasurer leaves office and as recommended by TU National financial policy.
 It is responsible for assisting the Board of Directors by establishing a yearly budget for approval by the board.
Why the changes. It is felt that the need for an annual outside audit is an unnecessary burden on the chapter in that the majority of our income is from the annual banquet. Also the chapter has limited monthly expenses and the chapter has sufficient expertise among its members to conduct any required reviews of the chapter financial records. It will also bring the chapter bylaws in line with the financial policies of National’s financial policies.
The board has approved the above for dissemination to the chapter email list. Anyone having comments should send them to Bill Cosgrove at poppycoz@aol.com or mail them to him at P.O. Box 148, Nassau, NY 12123 by the end of April 2017. It is the desire of the board to hold a membership vote on the final draft of this change at the annual meeting the third Monday of June. Only current chapter members will be able to vote but anyone is welcome to comment. We encourage members to come to the meeting as it is also  our annual elections.
